


































Affiliated Organisation News 

Saltford Sports Club 
It is the end of another football 
season apart, of course, for the 
WORLD CUP which is taking place in 
Germany. We intend screening all 
England's matches on our wide 
screen TV. 

Saltford 1st XI finished in a poor mid­
way position in the Somerset Senior 
League Division 2 but the Reserves, 
who play in the Bath League, have 
had another exceptional season, 
winning promotion for the second 
successive year. They also won the 
Steve Fear Memorial Cup. Many 
congratulations to Lee Watts and his 
team. 

j. Cricket, however, now 
takes precedence and as 
well as running a 1st and 

. 2nd XI we are joined by 
Trinity CC, who play in 

DiviSion 3 of the Bristol and District 
League. So, weather permitting, we 
should have a game each weekend. 
To this end, as well as opening a new 
disabled access, we have laid a new 
patio complete with tables, chairs and 
umbrellas for the convenience of our 
customers. Our grateful thanks go to 
the loyal volunteers who worked so 
hard to get it finished. So, why not 
come down, watch the cricket, have a 
drink ( at very competitive prices) in 
the largest Beer Garden in Saltford!! 
We have also applied for planning 
permission for the erection of a 
canopy. Membership costs £4 per 
season and £2 for over 60s. During 
summer weekends we are hoping to 
arrange entertainment and/or 
barbecues. 
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Like most organisations nowadays we 
are desperately short of people to 
assist in the running of various clubs 
so, if you are interested, please get in 
touch. You would be most welcome. 

Thank you in anticipation - the 
Management Committee. 

Saltford Townswomen's Guild 
Like nearly every organization, March 
brought the Annual General Meeting. 
Meetings throughout the year had 
been well attended and members had 
enjoyed listening to many interesting 
and varied speakers. Membership 
had remained steady and the financial 
situation satisfactory. The Officers 
and Committee were returned with 
one new member on the Committee. 
After an extended coffee break and 
chat, a very light-hearted quiz took 
place which ended the morning 
happily. 

In April, Peggy Scott entertained the 
Guild with stories of her life. She 
brought tapes illustrating her singer 
career and gave a humorous tale of 
all the activities in which she had 
taken part. A brilliant speaker who 
kept the audience entertained 
throughout her talk. 

Saltford Evening W.I. 
The speaker at the March meeting, 
Sian Hendre, gave many ideas for 
making a family photo album that 
could become a family heirloom. 
Many members guiltily remembered 
the boxes of undated photos waiting 
to be sorted and resolved to do better! 

A complete contrast at our April 
meeting . The speaker, June Flux, told 



of her cruise - not the usual lUxury 
affair but a cruise aboard the Antarctic 
survey which was full of interest 
and very The 
slides were excellent and her 
commentary gave the amusing side of 
this challenging holiday, which gave 
good atmosphere and interest. 
Barbara Meadley reported on the 
county meeting at Weston-super­
Mare where the new subscription 
structure was discussed. Here again, 
the speaker was first class. She was 
the daughter of a Polish immigrant 
and, talked in a 
pronounced accent!! 

The skittles group had a successful 
lunch at Saltford Marina before their 
last game of the season. About 20 
members went by coach to the Bristol 
Create Centre where they teach 
children the rules of safety in the 
home and at play. It was good to see 
this facility, which is run mainly by 
volunteers, safety for 
children. 

At the May the two 
resolutions to be before the AGM 
were explained. A vote was taken and 
both resolutions were with a 
large majority. On display were 
several exquisite of bead 
work and other delicate stitchery by 
Alice Frere, who had yet another first 
class certificate at the Bath Flower 
Show. Also on display was equipment 
for making cards at home and a 
pyrography pen for decorating wood 
It was decided to award an annual 
bursary for anyone wishing to go to 
Denman The recipient is to 
be chosen by lots. 
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2nd June at 11.20 Visit backstage at 
the Bristol Vic 
th June to Bristol Hippodrome 
-Miss 
111h June 
Stockwood 
28th July at 
Tapestry 

- Annual Lunch at 
Club 

2.30 - Visit to Corston 

8th August Visit to Acton Court in 
conjunction with Weston WI 
10lh August Walk on Lansdown Race 
course 

June at 7,30 pm Avon Room, 
<;;: .... 1'".--,·,; Hall. "Maximising your 
Memory" !!!I 
Visitors are welcome. 

Keynsham & Saltford 
District Wine Circle 

In March we had a tasting 
of commercial wines from Mumford's 
Vineyard presented by the owner, Mr 
Tony Cox. Tony gave us a most 
interesting slide show and talk that 
illustrated the origins and 

of the vineyard over the 
15 years, leading up to the 

current annual production of 10,000 -
12,000 bottles. He then offered six 
different wines for tasting made from 
four varieties of grape: Madeleine 
Angevine, Reichensteiner and 
Triomphe d'Alsace, and they proved 
to be quite superb. Mumford's wines 
are available in supermarKets in Bath. 

In April our President, Percy Mellor, 
introduced the Members' Recipe that 
will be made for judgment at the 
December Wine Circle meeting. 



Percy began by saying that Matthew 
Jukes, the Daily Mail wine 
correspondent, had tasted 25,000 
wines in the course of the year but 
only 1 % were thought worthy enough 
to be induded in his book of the Best 
Wines available in this country. 

Percy continued by reading out a 
couple of facts from the International 
Wine Magazine e.g. 

Tickets for a tasting of the top 
100 wines in the wond were priced at 
£9,300. 
The top 100 alcoholic drinks sales 
were: 1. Stella Artois; 2. Caning Black 
Label; 3. Fosters; 4. Harveys Bristol 
Cream. Smimoff Vodka was the 
highest spirit drink on the list. 

Percy reminded members that there 
would be a white wine competition at 
the June meeting, and offered two of 
his own excellent whites for tasting, 
together with a Rose. He said that 
the wines could be made from fruit 
juices e.g. Welch's white grape and 
apple or Welch's white grape and 
pear (for his dry white), or from fruits 
e.g. Iychees, mangoes, pears, 
grapes, apples, r1lubarb (for his sweet 
white). The Rose could easily be 
made using the dry white wine as a 
base, adding a small amount of sugar 
and then either making an infusion 
with redcurrants for three or four days 
or adding colouring e.g. cochineal. 

After announcing that the Member's 
Recipe for December will be a red 
wine Percy gave the meeting a tasting 
of two kits, a Beaverdale Rioja and a 
Beaverdale CabemetlMenot. that he 
had made up for the occasion. 
Following a show of hands from the 
willing, our wine secretary David 

20 

O'Neill, went round to each of the 
members to find out which kit they 
would prefer to make. 

Over the May Day bank holiday 
weekend a large group of our 
members spent the weekend at the 
Westminster Hotel in Ostend, with a 
visit to Bruges and a trip into Hoiland 
induded. Although the North Wind 
made its presence felt, the weather 
was mostly kind and the combination 
of good food, good entertainment, 
good company and free drinks 
included after 8.30pm, all went to 
make a highly successful weekend. 
Coincidentally, (or maybe not) our 
friend Peter Coombs was able to buy 
a good selection of beers to provide 
the tastings for his talk in June on 
Belgian beers. Many thanks to our 
Chairman, Peter Church, for all the 
hard work that he put into organising 
the trip for us. 

We are now at the planning stage for 
the summer's events: Boules 
competition; ·Soiree"; Fancy Dress 
Dance; Annual Outing (this year to 
Cardiff Castle and Cardiff Bay). 

If you would like further information on 
Wine Circle activities or would like to 
visit or join us, please contact: Alan 
Dummott on 01225 873493 

Joyce Chambers 

It is with sadness that we announce 
the death of Joyce Chambers. She 
played a very full part in Saltford life 
over many years. She was Treasurer 
of Hinton Close Day Care Centre, 
President and Treasurer of Sattford 
Afternoon WI and Parish Secretary at 
St Mary's. 



ST MARY'S, SAL TFORD 

Mum's and Toddlern is 
held on Thursday 6th 

July {there will be no meeting in June} 
from 10.30 a.m. until 12 noon in the 
Church hall. 

Pram Service 
Any pre-school children are most 
welcome. We meet on the third 
Friday, at 10.30 a.m., starting in 
Church for a short service and then 
moving to the Church Hall until 12 
noon: Friday 16th June and 21 st 
July, 

This is a fun on Monday 5th 
June in the Church Hall and 3rd July 
at the Rectory (weather permitting) for 
any junior children, We start 
with a or activity, have 
refreshments and end with a Bible 
story or drama. This will be held 
between 6.00 and 7.00 for 
any children 7 - 11. 

This is held weekly at 
the Wishbone Restaurant every 
Friday between 10,00 a.m. and 11.~5 
a.m. Anyone is welcome to drop In 

for a coffee and chat. 

groups meet regular1y 
Climbers and 

Explorers 
7 -11) and Pathfinders 

11-14) meet on the third and 
fourth from 9.30 a.m. until 
10.40 a.m. in the HaiL CYFA, 
for 14-19 meets fortnightly 
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on Thursday evenings from 7.30 p.m. 
to 9.30 p.m. The evening includes a 

a time to chat and """(";.0,,,, .. 
followed by Bible Study, a 
group and prayers. For more 

about CYFA contact 

running a Holiday 
this summer, from Monday 

31st July to Friday 4th 
followed by a special Family .... ,,:;, ... ,,"'" 
at 9.30 a.m. on Sunday 6th August. 
All school-age children are 

5-11). Invitations will 
go out Saltford School and 
our Youth Groups. 

At 6.30 p.m. on Sunday June 18th we 
hold our annual Songs of Praise in 
the Shallows. Do come and join us. 

You are welcome to come to any of 
our services. We meet at the 
following times: 

8.00 a,m. Holy Communion 
9.30 a.m. Family Service 
6.30 p.m. Evening Prayer 

Holy Communion 
Family Communion 
Evening Prayer 

Communion 

. If you would like further 
on of the above contact 
the Rector, Rev. R. Hall, on 872275 



EMS Pain Relief Ltd 

Are you suffering from 

Arthritis Multiple Sclerosis Stress 

Various joint Disorders 

Fractures Ulcers Sport Injuries 

DermatOlogical Conditions 

Strokes Parlcinsonism 

Migraines 

Magnetostimulation is now recognised as a therapy, 
which can assist in the treatment of a wide range of ail­
ments, including injuries & chronic diseases. 

A breakthrough in the treatment of pain . 

. Sufferers of arthritis or bone & joint degeneration bene­
fit from pain relief & improved circulation. Sports injuries 
are healed more quickly by accelerating the rebuilding 
of cells, rehydration & oxygenation. This in wm reduces 
the pain & discomfort.. 

If you are a sufferer & would like to know more, call or 
email us at :-

Tel:- 07971 OO~ 667 

thesanctuary@blueyonder.co.uk 

Sill" 1,lllntlnll/l.II •• ,neell. 



PC DOCTORS 
37 The Brow 

Bath BA2 1EA 
01225344339 

mail@oaulgwilliam.com 

WE FIX YOUR COMPUTER AT HOME OR IN THE OFFICE 
FEEL FREE TO CALL US - WE ANSWER ANY QUESTION I 

SOFTWARE 
Windows Troubleshooting 

Disaster Recovery 
Virus Detection & Removal 

HARDWARE 
Repairs 

Upgrades 
Fault Diagnosis 

We offer a low-cost, friendly service that comes with a No Fix - No 
Fee guarantee 

CALL 01225 344339 

DAVIES & WAY 
CHARTERED SURVEYORS, VALUERS, AUCTIONEERS, 

ESTATE AGENTS & LETTING AGENTS 

Serving Keynsham, Sattford, Villages and all surrounding 
villages in the Bath & Bristol areas 

FREE PRE-SALES ADVICE, UNRIVALLED LOCAL 
KNOWLEDGE & COMPETITIVE FEES 

01225 400400 

489, Bath Road, Saltford. also at 5, High Street, Keynsham 
e-mail: Saltford@daviesandway.com 

website: www.daviesandway.com 
TEAM offices in Bath, Bristol, Chew Magna & Midsomer Norton 
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